 

March 4, 2011
W. Randy Smith
Vice Provost

Office of Academic Affairs

203 Bricker Hall, 190 N. Oval Mall

CAMPUS

Dear Randy:

On February 25, 2011, the Arts and Sciences Committee on Curriculum and Instruction (CCI) unanimously approved revisions to the quarter version of the SBS Aviation Transportation BA. The main contact for this major is Assistant Dean Deborah Haddad (Haddad.2@osu.edu). Before this, the proposal was approved with contingency by the CCI Sciences Subcommittee on July 19, 2010. The contingencies mainly had to do with a few discrepancies in course numbers, course titles, and numbers of credits, all points that were addressed in the revised proposal that came to CCI. (See transmittal history at end of package for details.)
The revised major proposes to remedy a situation whereby due to curricular changes over the last few years the SBS Aviation Transportation major has taken an increasingly vocational aspect. In its current format, it is possible for SBS students to earn the degree without taking SBS courses. Indeed, the current major is comprised of Aviation core courses, Aviation electives, and Aviation management courses. In contrast, the revised SBS major will include an Aviation core and Aviation electives as well as an SBS core of six Geography courses and three SBS elective courses. The major will be housed in the Department of Geography. Whereas the current major requires 52-56 quarter hours, the revised major will require 96 hours. Details concerning the changes can be found in the actual proposal and the CCI Subcommittee Chair cover letter. Student enrollment is expected to remain steady at approximately 150 students. The revised major will provide excellent preparation for jobs in fields like airline/airport management, air traffic control, marketing, travel logistics, and public relations.
Discussion at the CCI level identified two main areas of clarification:

· Obtaining a letter from the Aviation Department expressing their support of the proposed revised major.
· Obtaining enrollment numbers from the Department of Geography to ascertain that the Geography courses include in the revised major will be able to meet increased demand.

CCI was pleased with the clarifications provided subsequently. The committee voted unanimously to approve the revised SBS Transportation BA, and the major is being moved to CAA for its consideration. 

Please let me know if I can be of further assistance as CAA reviews this proposal.

Sincerely,
Larry Krissek,

Chair, ASC Committee on Curriculum and Instruction
c: Melissa Soave
    Terry Gustafson

    Mary Ellen Jenkins
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